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BY EMAIL 

March 28, 2023 

Brittany Zimmer 
Sr. Advisor, Leave to Construct Applications 
Enbridge Gas Inc. 
P. O. Box 2001 
50 Keil Drive North, 
Chatham, ON N7M 5M1 
brittany.zimmer@enbridge.com 

Dear Ms. Zimmer: 

Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. 
 Ridge Landfill RNG Project 
 Ontario Energy Board File No. EB-2022-0203 

The Ontario Energy Board is in receipt of Enbridge Gas’s application update dated 
March 27, 2023 and is resuming its review of the application. 

On March 14, 2023, the OEB issued a letter advising Enbridge Gas that it was placing 
the application in abeyance, pending receipt of the Ministry of Energy’s letter of opinion 
regarding the adequacy of the Indigenous consultation undertaken by Enbridge Gas. On 
March 27, 2023, Enbridge Gas filed an update to the application that included the 
Ministry of Energy’s letter of opinion. 

Enbridge Gas’s application is no longer in abeyance as of March 27, 2023. The next 
step in the process will be to finalize and issue the OEB’s Decision and Order. 

Please direct any questions relating to this application to the Case Manager, Catherine 
Nguyen, at 416-440-7654 or Catherine.Nguyen@oeb.ca. 

Yours truly, 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 

c:  EGIRegulatoryProceedings@enbridge.com  
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